## ACMAR | AIS NEWSLETTER 01/2023

## **IGCSE** Briefing

**ACMAR International School (AIS)** held a briefing for 25 IGCSE private candidates on March 14, 2023 in preparation for the upcoming June 2023 Series exam. The aim was to provide crucial information on the exam schedule, regulations, and items allowed in the exam room. Mr. Mani, the academic advisor, emphasized the importance of proper exam preparation and adherence to regulations. The briefing was conducted by Mr. Shankar, the AIS exam officer, and candidates were encouraged to arrive early, be properly equipped, and follow all exam instructions. The briefing also allowed candidates to seek clarifications on any concerns they had about the exam. Overall, it was a successful briefing that provided valuable information for the candidates.





Students are now able to access the school E-Library using their computer, laptop, tablets, and even smartphones! Hundreds of books are available from the fictional to non-fictional write ups and different languages. Audio books are also in the list for our young learners. A library period is also allocated in their timetable to inculcate their reading habit in school within their academic lessons. Hope students enjoy borrowing e-books and gain wide benefit from the features available  $\pmb{\Lambda}$  in the website!



On Monday 13 March, the Year 5 and 6 students competed in the **Show and Tell** competition about the continents. Third place went to Viidyaa from Year 6 with her presentation about South America. Second place went to Miki from Year 6 with her presentation about Asia. The winner was Louis from Year 6 with his presentation about Australia. All the students did an outstanding job. If you see them around school, don't forget to congratulate them!



On the 20th of March 2023, Year 4 Acmar International students were given the opportunity to participate in the **Show and Tell competition**. A total of 6 students took part in the competition. The students were asked to describe their favourite storybook character. It was evident that the students performed well after receiving intensive training. Approximately two minutes were allotted for each performance. As part of the Show and Tell program this year, their performance was considered one of the finest. As a result of the Show and Tell competition, first, second and third places were awarded to Adeline, Kimberly, and Swetha respectively. Congratulations to the winners!